Hancock Recreation Committee Meeting January 23rd, 2023

Zoom Meeting (we had to have the meeting today rather than our previous date that had scheduled because of illnesses and weather.)

Called to the order at 6:35pm

Members Present:

Andy Smith-Chairperson
Amy Johnston-Co-Chairperson
Nikki Savage-Secretary
Aaron Johnson-Sports Coordinator

<u>Others:</u>

Tyne Wilbur

Basketball

- Ordered some basketballs but they came in the wrong size so we are going to have to re order some more that are the size we needed.
- Idea for next year:
 - Have a registration night for all parents and players so we don't have any late registrations and be able to go over all the rules before the sport is to be played

Cheering

- 14 girls signed up for cheering
- We do not have enough uniforms so we are going to have tshirts made for them so they can wear them at the competition.
- There will be 2 competitions for them to attend- March 5th, 2023 at the Cross Center in Bangor. The next one will be held at EHS gym on March 18th, 2023.
- We have a coach that is going to be coaching both Hancock and Lamoine teams. They are going to have a combined team.

Soccer 5

 We are not going to be doing indoor soccer again this year. We are going to send anyone who asks to play over to the YMCA in Ellsworth.

PTO Concessions:

- The PTO did concessions at some of our home Basketball games that we had and the first day they made \$140. They did really well and in the future are hoping to continue to do that.
- We donated our leftover bottled water/chips from our halloween party to the PTO to do concessions and events they have left to do.

Supporting Member

 We need to have 120 signatures for the town warrant in order to become a supporting community member through the YMCA. All signatures are due by February 17th,2023 before the town office closes that day.

Easter 2023

- Ideas we have for Easter event:
 - Bunny Hop Dance
 - o Breakfast with the Easter Bunny-\$5.00 a plate
 - Festival of Baskets
 - Scavenger hunt -around town for the adults
 - Easter Egg Hunt at the school
- We will talk about our final plans as it gets closer. Maybe some of these we could use for future events for Easter.

April Shower Raffles

 Going to go out to area businesses and start asking for donations soon for it so we can get our calendar ready and get the packets for the kids at Hancock Grammar School to sell for it.

Next Meeting is February 7th,2023 at 6:30 at the Hancock Grammar School.

Adjourned at 7:08pm